NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING WEDNESDAY, JUNE 30, 2021

Council members present at Town Hall: President Jane Gore, Councilmember Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Anna Hofstetter and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance at Town Hall: Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young, and Administration Manager Phyllis Carr.

COUNCIL BUSINESS

- 1) CALL TO ORDER by President Gore at 2:30 pm.
- 2) ROLL CALL by Clerk-Treasurer Young.

3) COMMUNITY CROSSINGS - STREET IMPROVEMENT PROJECT BID AWARD

Charlie Day of DLZ reported the Town has identified 15 segments of roads overlaid with asphalt. They made their application to the State in January 2021 estimating they would need \$267,000 to do the work. They received notice of the grant award for the amount requested.

The bids have come in at a minimum over \$100,000 due to lack of employees and material cost have risen. They are not allowed to remove segments from their application, they could back out some quantities of asphalt if they want. They can also rebid the project but not likely to get much lower bids.

Mr. Day recommended that they resubmit their application to the State for the call for projects in July. They should increase the project costs and ask for more money from the State. If they received the grant funds on this next round, they could get bids late in the year and pave in the spring. Discussion. Councilmember Hofstetter asked about using some of these funds for sidewalks. Discussion. Councilmember Crocker advised they would need to look at other funding options for sidewalks.

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to not award the paving bid for Community Crossings. Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Councilmember Crocker made a motion to amend the agenda to add another item. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4) ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

President Gore announced that Roger Kelso has resigned from the Nashville Redevelopment Commission. This was her appointment, and she has asked Louis Klein to fill this seat and he has agreed. Mr. Klein lives on Ridgeway Drive and has a sincere interest in Nashville.

5) ADJOURN

Councilmember Rudd moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 4:23 pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 6-30-2021 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Jane Gore

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING JUNE 30, 2021

Councilmember Nancy Crocker

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Dave Rudd

Buda K. Jaung
Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young